
ANNOUNCEMENT OF MEMORIAL MEETINGS FOR 
BROTHER BENSON PHILLIPS 

A pattern to the believers in word, in conduct, in love, in faith, in purity 

Our dear Brother Benson Phillips, having served his own generation by the counsel 
of God and having finished his course and the ministry which he received from the 
Lord Jesus, went to be with our dear Lord on Monday, August 15, 2022, in Fort Worth, 
Texas. The nearly eight decades of his Christian life and church life are a strong 
testimony to what the Lord can do in and through His gifts to His glorious Body. He 
was indeed a joint of the rich supply to many saints, to many churches, and even to 
many countries throughout the earth. We will surely miss our dear brother 
personally, and we will miss his service, his guidance, his perfecting, and his covering 
in the work of the Lord’s recovery. But we take great comfort in the fact that we will 
see Brother Benson in the resurrection unto life with our dear Lord Jesus Christ. 
Hallelujah! Hallelujah! 

To give the Lord the full glory for His operation in Brother Benson, we would like to 
have two memorial meetings, full of well-speaking concerning what the Lord has done 
through our brother’s life and service. We look to the Lord that these times will give 
many of us the opportunity to speak building up and encouragement and consolation 
to his family and to all the saints in the churches throughout the Lord’s recovery. 

A time especially for the family and saints in Texas and the surrounding areas, 
with open sharing and testimonies: 

Lord’s Day, September 11, 2022, 2:30 p.m. (US CDT) 
The church in Irving and LSM meeting hall 

3600 Esters Road, Irving, Texas 75062 
A link to livestream this meeting will be provided 

at www.memorial-meeting.org. 

 

A time for all the saints and churches everywhere, 
with particular testimonies of appreciation from all the earth: 

Lord’s Day, October 9, 2022, 2:30 p.m. (US PDT) 
(after the conclusion of the October 2022 ITERO) 

LSM Campus—Ministry Conference Center, Anaheim, California 
This meeting will be streamed live at www.memorial-meeting.org 

and will be made available there for later viewing. 

A private burial will be held on Monday, October 10, 2022, at 11 a.m. at 
Grace Terrace in Rose Hills Memorial Park, Whittier, California. 

Emails of appreciation to the family may be sent to: bensonphillips@lsm.org. 
Updates on these events will be posted on www.memorial-meeting.org. 


